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End of Term safe holiday 
 
It seems like Term 3 has whizzed by so quickly and here we are at the end with only one school term of 
2019 left. Such a busy but very productive term educationally. Term 3 saw all our major overnight 
excursions take place allowing rich and worthwhile extra- curricular learning experiences for all students. We 
have had Rumbalara Environmental Education field trips, Education, Book and National Science Week 
celebrations, Aboriginal Cultural Continuum experiences, 2020 Kindergarten Information Sessions, ICAS for 
Science, Writing, English and Maths, Swim School, Science shows, Tournament of the Minds, Athletics 
Carnivals, Gala days, the MasterChef style cooking competition and the opening of our Bush Tucker Garden 
as well as all the wonderful every day exciting learning happening in every classroom. So many 
opportunities for our learners to experience to enrich their educational journey. 
 
Amazing students compete in the MasterChef Style Cooking Competition 
 
Last Wednesday 18th September the finals for our cooking competition were held. Nine teams competed for 
the MasterChef style cooking champion. We had some very important judges to evaluate the student’s 
efforts. Each team had to follow a given recipe and make pasta from scratch for nokka with a pumpkin filling 
and then cook apples to make an apple crumble and egg custard for dessert as well as present their dishes 
plated up professionally. Everyone was so impressed by what a group of 10 and 11 year old children could 
achieve. The standard and the way they totally immersed themselves in the experience and what they 
achieved in the end was simply amazing. They showed stamina and resilience in the face of working under 
pressure with time constraints. We are so very proud of them. 
 
Congratulations to the MasterChef style cooks for 2019 Jacinta Kassi-Hurley and Becky Chang. 
Congratulations to J Z and J D who came second and Chloe Brine and Ebony Vogel who came third in the 
competition. Congratulations to all the other finalists Cameron Lewis, Vali Focas, Asriel Dove, Gemma 
Montalbano, Esteban Cervera, Brock Lewis, Hamish Pollock, Jake Fairbrother, Anwar El-Kurdi, Will Ellison-
Oakes, Mitchell Wilson, Mason Bailey, Ami Ellison-Oakes, Mira Kaassamany, Layla Graham, Annabella 
Gemmell, Charlie Sceats, Dayne Jennings, River Quennelle, Easun Zhang, Kaiden Mitchell, Caleb Gouck, 
Dario Cervera, Cody Mowday, Shae Goolagong, Shae Ferguson, Ava Ayres, Doree Chou, Ashton Vickery, 
Charlie Sposito, Mia Pike and Lahni Moore and to all students who put themselves forward to compete in all 
the heats and have a go. 
 
Thank you to our super judges Mr Chris Bice, Director Educational Leadership, Michael Vana and our own 
Ms Deb Moxon, retired teacher and Co-initiator of our Stephanie Alexander Kitchen Garden Program. Their 
job was not easy in choosing the best tasting, best prepared and best presented plated food. Of course they 
did say how much they all enjoyed the yummy food presented and were highly commentary about how well 
our students could make, prepare, cook and present food. A huge thank you to Mrs Lina Williamson and Mr 
Pete Smith for the planning and organisation to provide this opportunity for our students.   
 
 

https://www.facebook.com/woywoypublicschool/


 
 

 
 

 
Bush Tucker Garden Opening 
 
Yesterday afternoon (Wednesday 25th September) at 2.00pm a very moving ceremony took place in our 
new Bush Tucker Garden located at the front of the school. Our very special Aboriginal Elder Aunties, Mr 
Tim Selwyn, our Aboriginal students and families and other parents and students from our school gathered 
in the front Bush Tucker Garden to officially open it. Mr Selwyn performed a traditional Aboriginal smoking 
ceremony to cleanse the area and make it a peaceful and restful space for all to visit and enjoy. Everyone 
respectfully joined in and participated following Mr Selwyn around the garden as he moved along the paths 
with the traditional smoking gum leaves. After the smoking ceremony all the guests and visitors were treated 
to a lovely picnic afternoon tea. This is a wonderful added space for our school where children can explore 
bush tucker plants growing and enjoy the tranquillity of nature in a restful shady and green space. It will be 
used as an outdoor learning space and environmental education learning tool. A huge thank you to Mrs 
Chloe Nebauer, our Early Intervention Aboriginal Teacher and to our wonderful General Assistant Macca for 
your work in making such a beautiful space. The school was able to make this happen by being fortunate 
enough to secure a small Eco Schools Grant of $3,500. Please enjoy our lovely space. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
Staff changes in Term 4 
 
I will be on leave from 14th October till the 25th November. As Mr Dan Betts will be on leave the first week of 
Term 4 from 14th October until the 18th October Mrs Louise Rayner will be relieving Principal of Woy Woy 
Public School for that week. When Mr Betts returns on Monday 21st October he will be Relieving Principal 
until Friday 22nd November. Mrs Michelle Williams will step up to take up the off class Assistant Principal for 
student wellbeing position and Mrs Michelle Young will remain as relieving Assistant Principal for Stage 1. 
Ms Calindy Miller will continue the learning program for K/1W. The school as always will be in good hands 
whilst building the leadership capacity of the next school leaders. 
 
P&C make a huge difference for our students 
 
Our school thanks our wonderful and generous P&C for the 
support it gives to our students. The P&C and parent volunteers 
work really hard to raise needed funds for the school to support 
improved learning outcomes for students. Recently the P&C 
gave the school funds, to be able to purchase much needed 
iPad cases for the bank of iPads purchased by the P&C in 
2018. The school purchased 33 iPad cases at a cost of $1279. 
This will keep the iPads in much better condition use for longer. 
Thank you P&C and parents. Your donation is very much 
appreciated by our students. 
 
 
Mr Owens Science shows very popular 
 
Our students from Preschool to Year 6 have enjoyed a number of age appropriate science shows presented 
by our own Mr David Owens. Mr Owens has followed what children need to learn in science and presented 
it in a fun, hands on way that is exciting and motivating to children. They have learned about push and pull, 
air displacement, small chemical reactions and how to make slimy slime. Thank you for the great fun Mr 
Owens. The students can’t wait for more! 
 
Respect is our job 
 
Respect is our job as part of our school’s banner statement of “I aspire is our motto, respect is our job” We 
expect that when staff, students and parents enter through school gates onto school land that they will follow 
the staff, student and parent Code of Conduct. Our school wellbeing slogan of “treat others as you want 
them to treat you” is what we accept. There are protocols for approaching staff and students and other 
parents on school land. Everyone needs to respect that it is firstly a learning centre and a place where 
children need to feel safe and secure. Secondary it is the school staff’s place of work and thus certain 
guidelines exist to support and protect staff. Thirdly parents and scheduled visitors are welcome onsite but 
everyone needs to adhere to the school’s protocols so that everyone is confident and valued on school land. 
We welcome your input and support when you follow the correct channels of communication. Working 
together and respecting each other makes for a happy, safe and best practice school. 
 
Have a well deserved break students. Enjoy time with your beautiful children parents and carers. We look 
forward to seeing your rested and smiling faces back on Monday 14th October 2019 for the beginning of 
Term 4. 
 
Ona Buckley 
Principal 

 
 
 



 

 

Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) – Weeks 9 and 10  

For the last two weeks of Term 3, teachers have taught their students about the importance of being polite 
to each other. Students were encouraged to use nice words and good manners when interacting with their 
peers. Students were explicitly taught about what a respectful tone of voice sounds like and about the value 
of adopting such a tone. 

At the beginning of Term 4, those students who were awarded 8 or more stars out of a possible 10 in Term 
3, will be rewarded with three rewards tokens of their choice. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Parents and carers are encouraged to discuss PBL expectations with their children. If you have any 
questions related to the school’s PBL program or about student wellbeing policies and practices, please 
direct them to either myself or Ms Buckley.  

Mr Dan Betts 
Assistant Principal (Student Wellbeing) 
 
 
 
 
What would you think if your teacher turned up wearing a wig? 'Who are you?' 'What is your secret 
identify...?' These were some of the questions posed to students to help them create a profile of their 
teacher... their teachers secret identity. 
  
Kind regards 
  
Kate Lord 



 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

On Wednesday of Week 10 we celebrated the official opening of our new outdoor learning space, our Bush 
Tucker Garden and Dreaming Trail. Uncle Tim Selwyn honoured the occasion with a traditional smoking 
ceremony and our Mingaletta Aunties were in attendance.  

A very big thank you to our GA Macca, who put in countless hours of work to make such a fantastic area for 
our students to connect with for many years to come. 

Thank you also to the many families and to our very respectful students who were there to be a part of this 
special occasion.  

Finally, recognition also goes to the NSW Government Environmental Trust for the grant that allowed us to 
create this space. 

Mrs Nebauer 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
Congratulations to the following students who have reached their 25, 50, 75, 100, 125 & 150,175 & 200 
nights of home reading! 
 
25 Nights Danae Stockwell 5/6C 

50 Nights Danae Stockwell 5/6C 

75 Nights Danae Stockwell 5/6C, AJ Joffrin 3/4B, Aliyana Whitehead KB 

100 Nights Danae Stockwell 5/6C, Clancy Mykas 2MK, Emma Gavin 2MK, Talitha Siu KB 

125 Nights Jacinta Kassi-Hurley 5/6C, Bronson Thomas 5/6C, Keira Tranter 5/6C, Magnus Mykas KB 

150 Nights  Jacinta Kassi-Hurley 5/6C, Mikayla Anderson 2MK, Bronson Thomas 5/6C, Keira Tranter 5/6C, 
Sarrinah Shafi KB 

175 Nights Jacinta Kassi-Hurley 5/6C, Bronson Thomas 5/6C, Keira Tranter 5/6C, Hannah Greenwood KB, 
Ben Anderson KB, Caleb Anderson KB, Taylor Wols KB 

200 Nights Jacinta Kassi-Hurley 5/6C, Skyla Malloy 2MK, Danae Stockwell 5/6C, Bronson Thomas 5/6C, 
Keira Tranter 5/6C, Leo Omura 3/4B, Jaxon Malloy KB, Grace Schweinsberg KB, Thomas Bernie KB, Joey 
Timbs K/1M 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Important Parking Message 
The staff parking area inside the school gates on both Park Road and Bowden Road is for 

Staff Use Only.  Parents dropping off and collecting their children from school, Music Bus or Cubbyhouse 
BASC are asked to park outside the school grounds and walk their children to and from their car.  This is a 

Department of Education directive. 
 
Office Hours 
School phones are manned from 8.30am until 3.15pm. The office window is opened at 8.30am and closed 
at 3.00pm however office staff are available until 3.15pm.  There is a teacher on duty at the bus lines until 
3.20pm. 
 
Changes to Going Home Arrangements 
Could you please ensure that your child is aware of how they will be going home in the afternoon. If these 
arrangements change during the day it would be appreciated if you could contact the office prior to 2.00pm 
to ensure that the message is passed on to your child. 
 
Skoolbag APP and Website 
You can download the WWPS Skoolbag APP to both iPhone and Android devices.  Event updates and 
important information will be sent out via our Skoolbag APP and you can record your child’s absence from 
school here as well.  You will also find our School website at http://www.woywoy-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/ 
which is regularly updated with events happening in our school.  The School email address for 
correspondence is woywoy-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au. 
 
Student Mobile Phones 
Students who bring their mobile phone to school are asked to leave them at the office on their arrival and 
collect it at the end of the school day. Students are not permitted to have their phone with them during the 
day.  It is also helpful if their name is on their phone. 
 
Late Arrival / Early Departure 
If your child is late arriving to school or needs to leave early for an appointment, a partial absence slip is to 
be collected from the school office prior to going to your child’s classroom.  This slip is given to the 
classroom teacher. 
 
Payment of Money to the School 
School fees and activity costs can be paid by credit card via the Woy Woy Public School website 
(http://www.woywoy-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/) using the ‘Make a Payment’ tab.  If you are making a cash 
payment please place the money in an envelope with the child’s name, class and the reason clearly noted.  
We have cash collection envelopes at the school office for your use.  All money is to be given to your child’s 
teacher.  When making payments for multiple children, separate money and envelopes for each child is 
appreciated, as it is very time-consuming to sort out at the time of receipting. 
 
Thank you 
Linda Goldsmith – School Administrative Manager 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 

 

Congratulations to the following recipients of our Academic Achievement Awards at our Week 9 K-6 
Assembly. 
 

Name Class Name Class 

Charlotte McPhee K-6PC Fynn McCall K-6W 

Alexandre Deineko KB Samuel Rugendyke KW 

Maisie Kerkin K/1M Dylan Caulfield 1S 

Riley New 1CP Alexis Curry-Babushkin 2E 

Kim Pearson 2MK Ivy Higgison 2Y 

Eva Gorham-Eljuga 3-6O Hayden Douglas 3/4B 

Finn Van Aalderen 3/4LC Dylan Morrison 3/4M 

Brave Jamieson 3/4T Lahni Moore 5/6R 

Breanna Veitch 5/6H Siarah King 5/6C 

Olivia McLennan 5/6B   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TERM 3 2019 

Week 10 Sept 27 P-2 Athletics Carnival 

 Sept 27 LAST DAY OF SCHOOL 

TERM 4 2019 
Week 1 Oct 14 ALL STUDENTS RETURN TO SCHOOL 

 Oct  15 Year 3 – The Rocks Excursion 

 Oct 18 Camp Quality Puppet Show – P-2 10.00am 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

SPECIAL : Breakfast, 
lunch and recess                    
hot milo & 2 pikelets $2.00 

Thank you to our volunteers.  If you are unable to come in on your allocated day please contact Anne as 
soon as possible so an arrangement can be made for a replacement. 

Happy holidays everyone! 

Thank you  

Anne 

 

 

 
 
Happy holidays everyone. Whooo hooo, bring on daylight saving! 
 
So, Term 3 is done and dusted. 
 
As promised last newsletter a survey has been set up asking for feedback. It has been sent out via the 
Skoolbag app as well as the “Parents of Woy Woy Public School” FB page.  
 
You can also use this link https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/57VJBRG 
 
We look forward to reading the results. 
 
I wanted to let you all know that at the last meeting we voted unanimously to donate $2,400 to the school to 
purchase 60 covers that will be used to protect the iPads used throughout the classes.  
  
We have also donated over $300 to the Breakfast Club to assist in the purchase of condiments used Mon, 
Wed and Fri mornings from 8.30am at the CA roller window. A big thank you to the teachers and volunteers 
who run this fantastic initiative organised by the school ensuring ALL the kids get access to a breakfast at 
least 3 times a week. 
 
 

 
 

Monday 14th Oct Reiko 
Tuesday 15th Oct Pat 
Wednesday 16th Oct Vicki 
Thursday 17th Oct Kay 
Friday 18th Oct Janet 
Monday 21st Oct Pat 
Tuesday 22nd Oct Jess 
Wednesday 23rd Oct Janet 
Thursday 24th Oct Deb 
Friday 25th Oct Rita 

Hats are available in the 
canteen for sale for your 

convenience.  

$13.00 

 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/57VJBRG


 
The P&C this year have also voted to help support the PBL and the Stephanie Alexander Kitchen Garden 
Programs throughout the year in donating money to assist with purchases needed. 
 
We have been given the school wish list so watch this space for updates on what other items have been 
purchased by the P&C 
 
Fundraising Activities 
 
The next major fundraising event will be our traditional Halloween Night Disco held on Wednesday 30th 
October 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Stick on Halloween temporary tattoos will be on sale in the lead up again! Funds raised will be put towards 
the school programs including the STEM program 
 
We also have a movie night being planned so get ready to “Let It Go” for the second time in November! 
 
Uniform Shop 
 
Please note we are waiting on stock in a few blue polo sizes so don’t be alarmed if you are after a specific 
size. We will get stock in, it just takes a few weeks. As we are towards the end of the year we will be looking 
at stock and making a few large orders in anticipation for next year sales. 
 
Email and cash orders delivered every Friday to your child’s classroom. You can download an order form 
anytime from the school website under the Our P&C tab or printed copies are available from the front office.  
 
We are always looking for volunteers for 30 mins on Fridays to help deliver uniforms to classrooms. If you 
can spare 30mins or less, any Friday, please get in contact with the Uniform Shop Coordinator, Sarah at 
wwpsuniforms@outlook.com.  
 
 

****** Important UPDATE ******  
****** Term 4 Uniform Shop Open****** 

Every 2nd Friday commencing week 1; 8.30-9.00 in the CA room 
Open Dates: 18 October; 1 November; 15 November; 29 November and 6 December 

We will remind the community via apps and FB updates. 
 
 
 
 



As Term 4 does not have a pupil free day, the shop will NOT be open the first Monday of the school Term as 
it has been in prior terms. 
 
School Banking   

Thank You Term 3 Bankers! 
School banking returns in Term 4 every Thursday from Week 1 – 17th October. 

 
Next Meeting  
 
The next general meeting will be held 7-8:30pm, Wednesday 16 October, Staff Room, Woy Woy Public 
School. We look forward to seeing familiar faces return and welcoming new families to our community. All 
are welcome to attend.  
 
Membership 
 
The annual P&C membership fee is $2.00 and this entitles you to participate in the democratic decision 
making process of the Association. If you are interested, P&C Membership forms for 2019/20 are available 
from the school or by emailing wwpspandc@live.com.au  
 
Completed forms and membership fee can be placed in a sealed envelope and put in the P&C blue box in 
the school office or better still attend a meeting and find out firsthand what is happening within the school. 
Members do not have to attend every meeting, however your child gets a buzz out of you being involved 
with the school. Your input and ideas are valued. 
 
Volunteering  
 
You can make a difference! We are always looking for volunteers to assist with services provided by the 
P&C such as fundraising, school banking and the uniform shop. This is a great way to connect with the 
school and find out what is happening first hand. If you are interested in contributing in a small way and can 
spare some time, please contact wwpspandc@live.com.au – as little as half an hour can ease the workload 
of our dedicated volunteers and your child enjoys you being involved in school activities. 
 
Did you know that while we love to welcome new members to the P&C, you do not need to be a member of 
the P&C to volunteer at one of our organised events. 
 
Have a happy and safe holiday 
 
Laura Morrison 
President 
WWPS P&C 
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Lauramayc Hairstudio 
Located Umina beach Special offers for your school. 

$10 kids haircuts and 20% off colors for parents. 
Must mention this ad when booking appointment. 

School coloured scrunchies also available 
Services available include hairservices, facial waxing and 

tinting, Make up and shellac nails. 
For an appointment please call or 

                                                                   Text 0401362444 
 

 

Ph:  4341 3922 
6 mths – Adult.  

Heated indoor pool. 
AustSwim qualified instructors. 

5 Mutu Street, Woy Woy NSW 2256 
 

aquasplash@yahoo.com 

P: (02) 4343 1774  Shop 1, Pavilion Building 
29-37 George Street, Woy Woy, NSW, 2256 

Shop 30 Railway Street 
Woy woy NSW 2256 
Ph:  4339 4941 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjB0Jyh0-neAhVWWH0KHU32BTUQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http://www.woywoyroosters.com.au/cgi-bin/sponsor_view.cgi&psig=AOvVaw3fbZ0LyE_5Dt4ZsUWea7o4&ust=1543032793234386


 

 

 

 



 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Red Cross wants everyone in our school community to be prepared for any emergency, large or small. It has 
been an early start to the summer disaster season, but there are simple ways your family can be prepared.    

Three simple tools to help your family get prepared: 

1. Create an emergency plan 

2. Download the 'Get Prepared' app 

3. Prepare your emergency survival kit 

You can’t always prevent an emergency, but by being prepared families can reduce their stress and cope 
better afterwards. 

While other agencies fight the fires and clean up the streets, Red Cross looks after the people. We care about 
families and want everyone to stay safe. 

Thank you for helping keep your school community safer. 

 

 

 



 

 



 


